
 

 

 
VIA UPS and ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Steve Chase 
Director, National Conservation Training Center 
698 Conservation Way 
Shepherdstown, West Virginia  25443 
steve_chase@fws.org  
 
Re:  Federal Facility Compliance Agreement – U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service National Conservation 
Training Center, Docket No. CWA-03-2024-0147FF 
 
Dear Mr. Chase: 

 
Attached is the executed Federal Facility Compliance Agreement (FFCA) concerning violations of 
Section 301 of the Clean Water Act (CWA), 33 U.S.C. § 1311. The United States Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) Region 3 is issuing this FFCA to the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) 
under the authority of Section 309(a) of the Clean Water Act (“CWA” or “Act”), 33 U.S.C. § 1319(a), for 
alleged violations at the National Conservation Training Center located in Shepherdstown, West 
Virginia. 
 
The FFCA requires the USFWS to perform several tasks to return to compliance. These are listed in 
Section V. (Compliance Program) of the FFCA. 
 
Please note that the effective date of this FFCA is today, the date of your receipt of this document.  If 
you have any questions regarding the FFCA, please contact Pete Gold of the NPDES Enforcement 
Section at (215) 814-5236 or by email at gold.peter@epa.gov or have your attorney contact Peter 
Herrick, the attorney assigned to this matter, at (215) 814-2641 or by email at herrick.peter@epa.gov.    
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Karen Melvin 
Director 
Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 

Enclosure 
 
cc:   Pete Gold, EPA (gold.peter@epa.gov)  

Peter Herrick, EPA (herrick.peter@epa.gov) 
Larry Mellinger, DOI (mellinger.larry@sol.doi.gov)  
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